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Ms Adele Waddington  
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Phone: 01772 530448 
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Date: 22 July 2024  

 
 
Dear Ms Waddington 
 
Issues Raised by Trawden Forest Parish Council 
 
Thank you for your email dated 3 July 2024, on behalf of Trawden Forest Parish 
Council, regarding their concerns about several highway issues within the parish.  
Angie Ridgwell, Chief Executive, has asked me to respond on her behalf.  
 
You have raised a number of issues, which I will address in turn. 
 

1. I am sorry to hear of the lack of an update regarding the installation of double 
yellow lines at Hollin Hall. There has been a protracted discussion on the 
request for waiting restrictions along Hollin Hall, Slack Booth and  
Lane House Lane.  

 
The enclosed plans will be formally sent to the parish council in the next few 
days for their consideration. If the parish support the proposal, then it will go 
forward to an informal consultation with local residents. The plans are the result 
of discussions between Trawden Forest Parish Councillors,  
County Council Traffic and Safety Officers and engineers from  
Pendle Borough Council. 
 

2. The request for further parking restrictions on Church Street and also  
Bank Street which leads to Boulsworth Drive have been considered and we 
agree that the area would benefit from our intervention. The proposed 
restrictions for these roads are included in the enclosed plans. 

 
3. The wall on Trawden Road near to Spring Garden Villas will be inspected. We 

will carry out appropriate repairs or, if the wall is privately maintained, we will 
discuss the concerns with the landowner and ask them to undertake the 
necessary remedial works. 
 

4. The leak at the water trough on Gladstone Terrace has been investigated. We 
are aware of some root ingress into the pipes servicing the trough which is 
causing water to discharge. Works are planned shortly to cut the roots and 
repair the pipes which should prevent water from flowing onto the nearby 
carriageway. 
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5. We have inspected the dry-stone walls on Coal Pitt Lane and agree that they 

would benefit from repair. The wall is privately maintained, and we are currently 
trying to identify the landowners to enable us to discuss the required works. 
Unfortunately, HM Land Registry are unable to provide the information online 
and we await delivery of their printed copies. Once received, we will contact the 
landowners without delay. 

 
6. The land at the end of Trawden Road is owned by the county council and 

utilised by the Highways Service as a storage depot.  Following consultation 
with our Asset Management and Highways Services, I must advise that the 
parcel of land cannot be made available to residents for parking at this time. 
 

7. I understand that Tim Blythe, Countryside Service, has written to the  
parish council directly about the Aisled Barn at Wycoller to respond to your 
request for a schedule of repairs.  

 
Should you require any further support or help with the parish's highways case work, 
you may wish to direct any future enquiries or concerns to us directly at the  
District Lead Team via email at: highwaysdistrictlead@lancashire.gov.uk. This allows 
us to log and investigate your correspondence, take appropriate action and provide a 
prompt reply. 
 
I trust this information is helpful. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Phil Green  
Executive Director of Growth, Environment, Transport and Health 
 
Enc. Plan 1, Plan 2, Plan 3 
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